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lear Sir,

Your letter of July 24%h, addressed to Professor
Ira MacKay, Dean of the Faoulsy of irts and Secience of this
University, has been handed to me.

In reply to your first question, le¢t me say that
no teemching of Japanese langusge or Japanese 1iterature i3 at
present done in this Univerwity, although the matter has at times
received consideration. You may know thet a few years ago,
because of the presenece in our Library of the Cest Chirese Re-
search Library, we insugursted a Department of Chinese Studies,
with Professor Kiang Xang-hu in charge. Prrofessor Kiang Kang-hu
is a graduwmte of the Imperiel University of Tokye and is guite
compotent to teach the Janenese langusa ge.

I may sey that when we set up the Department, it
was not our intention by any means tec confime it to the study
of Chinese language, 1iterature, hizstory, ete; dut we envisioned
a Department of Far Rastern 8tudien, which would embrace the
whole field of fer ecastern studies. I had in mind that som
tine wve would add to it an Indian schelar, a Japanese scholar,
and men of other tongues, who sould be classed as scholars in
far sastern eulture. Lack of funds for extemsion in the last
few years has curtailed our Plan, ard at precsent we are doing
nothing other than keep the Chinese elasses going.

In reply to your second guestion, =zs to whether
it vould be considered desirable to exchange professors or stu-
dents with a Japenese University, I would say, yes; although
for the present I should mueh prefer to exchange professors
than %o contemplate an exchange of students, unless it were
post-graduate students. I would sympathize very much with
the exchange of, say, a Professor of Pelitical Ecomomy, Soecial
Economies, or an allied subdject. I shall always be glad to
hear of any progress in making such & plan feasible.

Yours faithfully,




